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FDPs CONDUCTED BY THE COLLEGE 

 



 
 
 

 

ON  
 

COMPUTER VISION USING PYTHON –JUPYTER (OPENCV)[online] 
 

 
PG Department of Computer Applications, St. Joseph’s College of Arts 

and Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore-1 in collaboration with Spoken 

Tutorial, IIT Bombay organized a Faculty Development Programme on 

Computer Vision using Python-Jupyter (OpenCV) on 1st and 2nd of May,2020.  

About 72 Staff members from our college attended the online FDP. The 

prerequisite sessions commenced on 26th April ,2020 and it was completed 

on 29th April,2020. Mr. A.John Pradeep Ebenezer, HOD, Computer 

Applications was the resource person for the prerequisite sessions. The 

Classes delivery mode for the prerequisite session was through Skype, 

Whatsapp and E-Lecture (handouts as pdf). At the end of the day Online test 

was conducted through Google Forms. On 1st and 2nd of May, 2020 the classes 

deliver mode was through video tutorial from Spoken Tutorial IIT Bombay.  

 

Participants registration link  

https://forms.gle/xTpNmz2q7XDCYm4P8 

 

 

  

St. Joseph's College of  Arts and Science (Autonomous) Cuddalore-1 
in  

Collaboration 
with 

Spoken Tutorial, IIT Bombay 
Organizes 

 

https://forms.gle/xTpNmz2q7XDCYm4P8


 

 

ST.JOSEPH’S COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE(AUTONOMOUS),CUDDALORE-1 

IN 

COLLABORATION WITH 

SPOKEN TUTORIAL-IIT-BOMBAY 

FACULTY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME[ONLINE] ON COMPUTER VISION –PYTHON-

JUPYTER (OPENCV)  

May 1st 2020 & May 2nd 2020 

FDP SESSIONS 

S.No Date Time Topic Classes Delivery Modes 

PREREQUISITE SESSION IN PROGRESS 

1 26/4/2020 9AM-12 NOON Installation of Anaconda 

Distribution 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

2 26/4/2020 1PM-4 PM Introduction to PIP and Basic 

Programming using Python 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

3 26/4/2020 5PM-6PM Online Test  Google Forms 

 

 

4 27/4/2020 9AM-12 NOON Basic Programming using 

Python(Contd..) 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

 

 

5 27/4/2020 1PM-4 PM Image Processing using 

Python 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 
6 27/4/2020 5PM-7 PM Image Processing Challenge Submission through 

Presentations & PDF Handouts Video Lecture and Skype Meetings 
 



WhatsApp 

7 28/4/2020 9AM-12 NOON Image Processing using 

Python (Contd…) 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

8 28/4/2020 1PM-4 PM PIXEL PROCESSING using 

OPENCV 

E-Lecture (Presentation and 

pdf Handouts) 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

9 28/4/2020 5PM-7 PM Image Processing Challenge Submission through 

WhatsApp 

10 29/4/2020 9AM– 4 PM Research Project in Color 

Identification 

Online Data Set 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

11 1/5/2020 9AM-10 AM Getting started with IPython,   Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

 

12 1/5/2020 10AM-11 AM 1. Using plot command 

interactively. 

2. Embellishing a plot 

3. Saving plots 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

13 1/5/2020 11AM-12 NOON 1. Multiple plots 

2. Subplots 

3. Additional features of   

IPython 

 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

14 1/5/2020 12NOON-1 PM BREAK -Online Meetings 

@SKYPE 
https://join.skype.com/ 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

15 1/5/2020 1PM-3 PM 1.Loading Data From Files 

2. Plotting Data 

3. Other Types Of Plots 

4. Plotting Charts 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

 

16 1/5/2020 3PM-4 PM 1.Getting started with Lists 

2.Getting started with for 

3.Getting started with strings 

4.Getting started with files 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

17 1/5/2020 4PM-5 PM 1.Parsing data 

2.Statistics 

3.Getting started with arrays 

4.Accessing parts of arrays 

5.Image manipulation using 

Arrays 

 

 

 

 

 

Video Lecture –Spoken 



6.Basic Matrix Operations 

7.Advanced Matrix 

Operations 

 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

18 2/5/2020 9AM-10 AM 1.Least square fit 

2.Basic datatypes and 

operators 

3.Sequence datatypes 

4.Input-output 

5.Conditional Statements 

6.Loops 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

 

 

 

19 2/5/2020 10AM-11 AM  1.Manipulating lists 

2.Manipulating strings 

3.Getting started with tuples 

4.Dictionaries 

5.Sets in Python 

6.Getting Started with 

Functions 

 

 

 

 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

20 2/5/2020 11AM-12 NOON  1.Advanced Features of 

2.Functions 

3.Using Python Modules 

4.Writing Python Scripts 

5.Testing and Debugging 

6Handling Errors and 

Exceptions 

 

 

Video Lecture –Spoken 

Tutorial-IIT Bombay 

 

21 2/5/2020 12NOON-1 PM BREAK - 

22 2/5/2020 1PM-4 PM Research Assistance 

Online Meetings @SKYPE 
https://join.skype.com/ 

Resource Person 
A.John Pradeep Ebenezer 

Asst. Prof. and Head 

PG Dept. of Computer Applications 

St.Joseph’s College, Cuddalore-1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Video Tutorial Links 

1.Getting started with IPython 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+IPython/English/ 
 
 
 
2.Using plot command interactively 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Using+plot+command+interactively/English/ 
 
3.Embellishing a plot 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Embellishing+a+plot/English/ 
 
4.Saving plots 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Saving+plots/English/ 
 
5.Multiple plots 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Multiple+plots/English/ 
 
6.Subplots 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Subplots/English/ 
 
7.Additional features of IPython 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Additional+features+of+IPython/English/ 
 
8.Loading Data From Files 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Loading+Data+From+Files/English/ 
 
9.Plotting Data 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Plotting+Data/English/ 
 
 
10.Other Types Of Plots 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Other+Types+Of+Plots/English/ 
 
11.Plotting Charts 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Plotting+Charts/English/ 
 
12.Getting started with Lists 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+Lists/English/ 
 
13.Getting started with for 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+for/English/ 
 
14.Getting started with strings 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+strings/English/ 
 

https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+IPython/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+IPython/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Using+plot+command+interactively/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Using+plot+command+interactively/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Embellishing+a+plot/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Saving+plots/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Multiple+plots/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Subplots/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Additional+features+of+IPython/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Additional+features+of+IPython/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Loading+Data+From+Files/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Plotting+Data/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Other+Types+Of+Plots/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Plotting+Charts/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+Lists/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+for/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+strings/English/


15.Getting started with files 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Parsing+data/English/ 
 
16.Parsing data 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Statistics/English/ 
 
17.Statistics 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Statistics/English/ 
 
18.Getting started with arrays 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+arrays/English/ 
 
19.Accessing parts of arrays 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Accessing+parts+of+arrays/English/ 
 
20.Image manipulation using Arrays 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Image+manipulation+using+Arrays/English/ 
 
21.Basic Matrix Operations 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Basic+Matrix+Operations/English/ 
 
22.Advanced Matrix Operations 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Advanced+Matrix+Operations/English/ 
 
 
23.Least square fit 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Least+square+fit/English/ 
 
24.Basic datatypes and operators 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Basic+datatypes+and+operators/English/ 
 
25.Sequence datatypes 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Sequence+datatypes/English/ 
 
26.Input-output 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Input-output/English/ 
 
27.Conditional Statements 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Conditional+Statements/English/ 
 
28.Loops 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Loops/English/ 
 
29.Manipulating lists 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Manipulating+lists/English/ 
30.Manipulating strings 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Manipulating+strings/English/ 

https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Parsing+data/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Statistics/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Statistics/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+arrays/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Accessing+parts+of+arrays/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Image+manipulation+using+Arrays/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Image+manipulation+using+Arrays/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Basic+Matrix+Operations/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Advanced+Matrix+Operations/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Advanced+Matrix+Operations/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Least+square+fit/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Basic+datatypes+and+operators/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Basic+datatypes+and+operators/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Sequence+datatypes/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Input-output/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Conditional+Statements/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Loops/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Manipulating+lists/English/
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Manipulating+strings/English/


 
31.Getting started with tuples 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+started+with+tuples/English/ 
 
32.Dictionaries 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Dictionaries/English/ 
 
33.Sets in Python 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Sets+in+Python/English/ 
 
34.Getting Started with Functions 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Getting+Started+with+Functions/English/ 
 
35.Advanced Features of Functions 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Advanced+Features+of+Functions/English/ 
 
36.Using Python Modules 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Using+Python+Modules/English/ 
 
37.Writing Python Scripts 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Writing+Python+Scripts/English/ 
 
38.Testing and Debugging 
https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Testing+and+Debugging/English/ 
 
39.Handling Errors and Exceptions 
https://spoken-
tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Handling+Errors+and+Exceptions/English/ 
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https://spoken-tutorial.org/watch/Python+3.4.3/Handling+Errors+and+Exceptions/English/


POSTER OF FDP 
 

ONLINE REGISTRATION FORM 

 
 



ONLINE TEST FORM 

 
 
 

SKPYE MEETING LIVE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ST. JOSEPH’S COLLEGE OF ARTS AND SCIENCE (AUTONOMOUS), 

CUDDALORE-01 

PG AND RESEARCH DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS & DEPARTMENT OF 

COMMERCE (BANK MANAGEMENT) 

 

REPORT ON FACULTY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM ON WRITING AND 

PUBLISHING RESEARCH PAPERS IN SCOPUS/ WEB OF SCIENCE JOURNALS 

Date: 22-11-2021 to 26-11-2021     Time: 4.30 PM to 6.30 PM 

Venue: [online] Google meet: https://meet.google.com/dva-yitx-xgp 

Rev. Fr. G.Peter Rajendiram, Secretary, blessed & presided over the programme. Rev. Fr. 

Dr.A.Alex, Dean of Studies welcomed the gathering. Dr.M.Arumai Selvam, Principal, Dr.J.Jon 

Arockiaraj, Vice-Principal, and Rev. Fr. Dr.S.Xavier, Controller of Examinations felicitated the 

programme. Finally, Dr. J. Jon Arockiaraj, Vice-Principal  & Convenor of this event concluded 

with the vote of thanks. 165 Participants were certified after successful completion of FDP.  

Day I - 22.11.2021(Monday) 

On the First Day, First session, The Resource Person Rev. Fr. Dr. S. Xavier, The Controller of 

Examination & Head of the Physics Department of St. Joseph’s College of Arts & Science 

(Autonomous) Cuddalore, delivered a lecture on “Publishing An Analytical Research Paper”. 

Youtube link: https://youtu.be/x361gcm69aI 

 

The Resource Person delivered the Lecture 

https://meet.google.com/dva-yitx-xgp


The Q&A Session handled by the Resource Person 

On the First day, Second session, The Resource Person Dr.S.Joseph Christian Daniel, IQAC Co-

ordinator & Head, Department of the Microbiology, St. Joseph’s college of Arts and Science 

(Autonomous) Cuddalore, provided a briefing on “Publishing a Review Article”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Resource person delivered the Lecture 

Day II - 23.11.2021 (Tuesday) 

On the Second Day, The Resource Person Dr.V. Prasanna Vengatesan, Professor, Department of 

Banking Technology, Pondicherry University, Puducherry, made a presentation on “Marching 

towards High Quality Research”. Youtube link: https://youtu.be/o-VfsgM4olA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/o-VfsgM4olA


 

 The Q&A Session handled by the Resource Person 

Day III - 24.11.2021 (Wednesday) 

On the Third day, The Resource Person Dr. A. Martin, Assistant Professor, Department of 

Computer Science, Central University of Tamil Nadu, Tiruvarur, delivered a lecture on “How to 

Conduct Effective Literature Review”. Youtube link: https://youtu.be/16AAIg93MYk 

The Resource person delivered the Lecture 

 

The Q&A Session handled by the Resource Person 

https://youtu.be/16AAIg93MYk


Day IV - 25.11.2021 (Thursday) 

On the Fourth Day, The Resource Person Dr. Satyanarayana Parayitam, Professor, Department of 

Management and Marketing, Charlton College of Business, University of Massachusetts, 

Dartmouth, USA, presented a lecture on “Framing Conceptual Model in Research from 

Hypothesis, Process of Publication and Fulfilling Reviewers Expectations”. 

Youtube link: Link-1 https://youtu.be/B0XcsvazwhE     Link-2 https://youtu.be/DbCB6Rw5ZMo 

                       Link-3 https://youtu.be/r0eVD-F-BiE       Link-4 https://youtu.be/AnrtUNkMQmw 

The Resource person delivered the Lecture 

The Q&A Session handled by the Resource Person 

Day V - 26.11.2021(Friday) 

On the Fifth day, First Session, The Resource Person Dr. S. Sebastin, Assistant Professor, 

Department of Physics, St.Joseph’s College of Arts and Science, Cuddalore, gave a talk on “The 

Methodology to Reduce Plagiarism on the Research Paper”. 

 

 

 



The Resource person delivered the Lecture 

On the Fifth Day, Second Session, The Resource Person Rev. Fr. Dr. A. Alex, Dean of Studies & 

Head, Department of BBM and BBA, St. Joseph college of Arts & Science (Autonomous), 

Cuddalore, gave a Briefing on “How to identify Cloned/ Fake / Predatory Journals”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Resource person delivered the Lecture 

 

The Q&A Session handled by the Resource Person 

An e-certificate was issued to the participants who successfully completed the FDP programme. 

 

 

 

 

 



S.No Name of the Participants  Designation & Department  Name of the College  

1 Mr V. R. Suresh Kumar  Assistant Professor & Head, 

Department of English   

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

2 Mrs. T. Jackuline Suganthi Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

3 Mrs. X. Ann Lanka 

Jeyadharshini 

Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

4 Mrs. J. P. Ida Joicey Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

5 Mrs. M. A. Mary Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

6 Mrs. S. Umamageswari Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

7 Mrs. P. Indhu Sakthi Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

8 MRs. T. Shalini Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

9 Mr. E. Arokiadoss Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

10 Mr. A. Pradhap Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

11 Mr. A. NApolean Joseph Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

12 Dr. K. Ashok Kumar Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

13 Mr. B. Prabakaran Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

14 Mr. P. Malaiarasan Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

15 Mr. A. Lenin Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

16 Ms. W. Angel Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

17 Ms. A. Isabella Assistant Professor of English St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

18 Dr. M. Vanathaian Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Tamil  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

19 Dr. A. Annammal Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

20 Dr. A. Soussitra Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

21 Mr. S. Arockiadoss Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

22 Dr. F. Christy Belina Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

23 Dr. A. Madeline Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

24 Mrs. A. Gracy Janova Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 



25 Mrs. S. Leema Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

26 Ms. J. Rita Mary Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

27 Dr. I. Agnes Mary Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

28 Mr. A. Johnbosco Assistant Professor of Tamil St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

29 Dr. J. Jon Arockiarj Assistant Professor & Head, 

Department of Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

30 Mr. T. Henson Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

31 Mrs. A. Arokiamary Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

32 Mr. S. Johnson Savarimuthu Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

33 Mr. A. Virgin Raj Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

34 Dr. L. Jethruth Emelda 

Mary 

Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

35 Mr. J. Arockia Aruldoss Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

36 Dr. A. Venkatesan Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

37 Dr. A. Rajesh Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

38 Mrs. R. Padma Priya Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

39 Mrs. A. Savitha Mary Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

40 Dr. C. Devi Shyamala Mary Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

41 Dr. S. Anjal Mose Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

42 Mr. R.Julian Francis Assistant Professor of 

Mathematics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

43 Rev. Fr. Dr. S. Xavier   Assistant Professor and Head, 

Department of Physics   

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

44 Dr. V. Sathana Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

45 Dr. M. Sathish Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

46 Dr. R. Sagaya Raj Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

 

47 Dr. K. Elaya Kumar Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

48Science (Autonomous), 

Cuddalore. 

48 Mr. H. Jude Leonard Hilary Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 



Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

49  Mrs. M. Maria Julie Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

50 Ms. M. Sangeetha Margreat Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

51 Dr. S. Sebastian Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

52 Dr. D. Shoba Assistant Professor of Physics  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

53 Dr. T. Antony Sandosh  Assistant Professor & Head 

Department of Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

54 Dr. V. Periyanayagasamy  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

55 Mr. A. Amalorpavadoss  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

56 Mr. M. Sebastian 

Marianathan  

Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

57 Mr. G. Anand  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

58 Ms. B. Christina  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

59 Mr. S. Richard Rajkumar  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

60 Mr. F. Paul Arokia Doss  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

61 Mr. S. Immanuel  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

62 Mr. K. Vengadesan  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

63 Dr. S. David Amal Raj  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

64 Mr. S. Albert Nikson  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

65 Dr. D. Bhakiaraj  Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

66 Dr. C. Adaikalaraj Assistant Professor of 

Chemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

67 Dr. P. Marie Arockianathan Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Biochemistry 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

68 Dr. S. Celine Hilda Mary  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

69 Mrs. D. Leema Rose Mary  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

70 Mr. A. Lawrance  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

71 Mr. J. John Robert  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

72 Ms. R. Anitha  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 



73 Mrs. S. Seetha Lakshmi  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

74 Dr. K. Shagirtha  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

75 Dr. S. Silvan  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

76 Dr. R. Ramakrishnan  Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

77 Dr. N. Priya Assistant Professor of 

Biochemistry  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

78 Dr. S. Joseph Christian 

Daniel  

Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

79 Dr. P. John Thomas Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

80 Dr. J. Jaya Prakash  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

81 Dr. M. Parimala Celia  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

82 Dr. D. John Milton  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

83 Dr. D. Sumitha  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

84 Dr. R. Krishnan  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

85 Dr. S. Megala  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

86 Dr. C. Swaminathan  Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

87 Dr T Sheela Assistant Professor of 

Microbiology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

88 Dr. P. Thenmozhi  Assistant Professor and Head, 

Department of Zoology  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

89 Dr.  A. Arulprakash  Assistant Professor of 

Zoology  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

90 Dr. R. Ganesh Kumar  Assistant Professor of 

Zoology  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

91 Dr. N. Jayaprabha  Assistant Professor of 

Zoology  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

92 Dr. S. Pravina Mary Assistant Professor of 

Zoology  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

93 Dr. Mercy Anthony  Assistant Professor and Head, 

Department of Statistics 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

94 Dr. R. Saranraj  Assistant Professor of 

Statistics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

 

95 Dr. M. Vijaya Sankar Assistant Professor of 

Statistics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

96 Mr. B. Vijayakumar Assistant Professor of 

Statistics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 



97 Dr. M. Arumai Selvam Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Computer 

Science  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

98 Dr. R. Vidya  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

99 Dr. T. Miranda Lakshmi  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

100 Dr. C. Christy  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

101 

Dr. A. R. Johnson Durai  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

102 

Mr. A. Arun Benedict  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

103 

Mr. J. Jayapal  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

104 

Dr. A. Victoria Anand Mary  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

105 

Mr. S. Antony Jones  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

106 

Dr. S. M uthukumaran  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

107 

Mrs. J. Hemalatha  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

108 

Dr. V. Sudha  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

109 

Ms. D Alice  Ilamathy 

Alexis  

Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

110 

Mr. D. Vigneshwara Raj Assistant Professor of 

Computer Science 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

111 

Mr. A. John Pradeep 

Ebenezer 

Assistant Professor & Head, 

Department of Computer 

Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

112 

Mrs. R. Roseline Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

113 
Mr. G.  Suresh Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

114 
Dr. A. Lourdu Caroline Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

115 
Mrs. I. Roseline Jecintha Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

116 
Mr. Z. John Bernard Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

117 

Dr. A. Nirmala Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

 

118 Mr. J. Rubert Adaikalaraj Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

119 
Dr. I. Benjamin Franklin  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 



120 
Mrs. R. Vidhya Lakshmi  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

121 
Mrs. R. Aruna Kirthika  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

122 
Mr. C. Justin Marshal  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

123 
Dr. A. Mary Odilya Teena  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

124 
Mrs. A. Isabella Amali  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

125 
Dr. S. Anand Christy  Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

126 
Mrs. K. Padmavathi Assistant Professor of 

Computer Application 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

127 
Dr. I. Savarimuthu  Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Commerce 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

128 
Dr. L. Santhana Raj  Associate Professor of 

Commerce 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

129 
Dr. R. Krishnakumar  Associate Professor of 

Commerce 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

130 
Dr. P. James Mary  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

131 
Dr. P. Vaitianadane@ 

Anbounadane  

Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

132 
Dr. F. Andrews  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

133 
Dr. A. Radhakrishnan  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

134 
Mr. A. Albert Ravi  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

135 
Dr. P. Arul Prasad  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

136 
Dr. P. Benjamin Rozario  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

137 
Mr. D. Prabakaran  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

138 
Dr. S. Baby M otcharakkini  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

139 
Dr. M. John Bosco  Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

140 
Dr. L. Vijayakumar Assistant Professor of 

Commerce  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

141 

Rev. Fr. Dr. A. Alex Assistant Professor & Head 

Department of BBA & 

BBA(CA) 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

142 
Dr. R. Krishnaveni Assistant Professor of BBM St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

143 
Mr. R. Punniya Seelan  Assistant Professor of BBM St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 



144 
Dr. G. Bbuvaneswari  Assistant Professor of BBM St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

145 
Dr. R. RaJkumar Assistant Professor of BBM St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

146 
Mr. A. Domnic Xavier Assistant Professor of 

BBA(CA) 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

147 
Mr. M. Om Prakash Assistant Professor of 

BBA(CA) 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

148 
Dr. M. Monika Assistant Professor of 

BBA(CA) 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

149 
Mrs. J. Poomagal Assistant Professor of 

BBA(CA) 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

150 
Dr. Alice Mathai Assistant Professor & Head 

of Economics  

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

151 
Mr. S. Nirmal Raj Assistant Professor of 

Economics 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

152 
Dr. P. Murugamani Assistant Professor of 

Economics 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

153 
Mr. M. Jayaraj Assistant Professor of History St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

154 
Dr. R. Sudarloli Assistant Professor of History St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

155 
Dr. E. Ruby Violet Rani  Assistant Professor & Head 

of Psychology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

156 
Dr. K. Balamurugan Assistant Professor of 

Psychology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

157 
Dr. R. Sembiyan Assistant Professor of 

Psychology 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

158 
Mr. J. Durai Raj Assistant Professor & Head 

of Social Work 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

159 
Mrs. S. Vanathi  Assistant Professor of Social 

Work 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

160 
Ms. R. Vishali  Assistant Professor of Social 

Work 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

161 
Mrs M. Perkish Salomina  Assistant Professor of Social 

Work 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

162 
Mr. A. Mahimal Kuzbantbai 

Yesu 

Assistant Professor of Social 

Work 

St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

163 
Mr.R. RaJallllnichm Physical Director  St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

164 
Mr. S. Sridhar Librarian St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

165 
Mrs. J. Kavitha Assistant Librarian St. Joseph’s College of Arts and 

Science (Autonomous), Cuddalore. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Participation Certificate 

 

 

                  
Rev. Fr. Dr. A. Alex             Dr.J.Jon Arockiaraj 

Dean of Studies & Head,             Vice Principal & Head 

Department of Commerce (Bank Management)          Department of Mathematics 

& Business Administration (CA)  

 

 

 

 

 


